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How fortunate Jesusô disciples were to experience the 

presence and power of the Holy Spirit as they gathered 

together on the day we remember as Pentecost! As the 

Spirit moved among them, they knew they had been 

touched by something extraordinary. We members of the 

Congregational Church of Temple knew we had been 

touched by something extraordinary on June12 as we 

gathered to vote on a controversial, yet very mundane 

matter ð paying our Churchôs legal bills. At our Annual 

Meeting in January, we had agreed to delay the discus-

sion and vote on these bills because we believed it would 

be fraught and divisive, and 

we judged that it might bet-

ter occur after we had met 

together during the facilita-

tion process. Such a pro-

cess, we hoped, would al-

low us to listen to each oth-

er, to understand each oth-

erôs thinking, hopes and 

fears, and ultimately to lead 

us to a time and place of 

peace and joy in our 

Church life. We need such 

a place because, as we all 

know, our Church has lived through a year marked by 

membersô alienation from one another, a year of misun-
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derstandings, of failures to communicate, of behaviors that led to the hiring of lawyers by op-

posing factions in the church. The body of Christ couldnôt have been more broken.  

 

So the eleven women who gathered with our facilitator, Margaret Keyser, on the Thursday be-

fore the June 12 Special Meeting had mixed expectations. Would the meeting increase our un-

derstanding of one another, or would we leave disappointed and dismayed?  We should have re-

membered that the Spirit can act in surprising ways, and as we listened to 

our fellow membersô stories and sought to ñstand in their feet,ò as Marga-

ret urged us, the feelings that weighed us down for a year became lighter. 

As the long meeting drew to a conclusion, we reached a point where we 

were unanimous in our decision to vote to pay both the legal bills incurred 

by the Church leadership and those incurred by ten previously expelled 

petitioners in their quest to be reinstated as active Church members. Was 

the Spirit present?  You can be the judge.   

As the June 12 Special Meeting began, Rev. Mary Luô Esposito prayed that the Holy Spirit 

would surround all present, and all of us present would have to say that her prayer was an-

swered.  Numerous persons spoke. Several talked about the meeting with Margaret. They urged 

everyone to join the facilitation process. No one underestimated the work to be done before we 

will be a truly loving Church, but all affirmed their belief that such a goal is attainable. Then 

came the vote to pay all of the legal expenses incurred during 2015 and 2016. And, Reader, all 

twenty seven members present at the meeting voted ñAye.ò We bow our heads and say, ñThank 

You,ò for that moment of unity. Unity and hope for the future. 

Sydney Thomas 
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Vicki Mellon and Keith Olewine are proud to  

announce that Samuel Olewine graduated with  

Honors from Coe Brown High School.  

Congratulations Graduates!!! 

Sunday, August 7, the Monadnock Music will be performing at 

3:00 pm in Temple.  Watch the Announcement Sheet for details 

or speak with Vivian regarding this event. 
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Owen Anderson 

Hunter Contois 

Miranda Fiore 

Addie Mackensen 

Brooklyn Malcolmson 

Andrea Mattson 

Caden Robbins 

Brody Thompson 

 

 

Megan Barrett 

Beecher Clifton-Waite 

Brian Everhart 

Chase LaBelle 

Shelly Parhiala 

Karlee Sell 

Nathaniel Solovei 

Joshua StAmand 

Rhianna Wing 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

         Francesca DeIseo-Frechette 

Jacqueline Hendrixson 

William Robidoux 

Jessica Wolfe 

 

 

 

 

 

Erik Benotti 

Bailey Cohen 

Devlin Keogh 

Jennifer Martz 

Dylan McNeil 

Olivia Trempe 

Congratulations Graduates!!! 
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The Deacons have asked for 

input; and starting Sunday, 

July 3, summer hours are 

occurring.   

Worship will start at 9:30 

am for July & August¥ 

On Sunday, June 12th two ladies from the Prayer Shawl ministry of the Rindge Congregational and the 

Congregational church of Jaffrey attended our service.  They brought with them two Prayer shawls to 

give to our congregation.  Rev. Mary Luô Esposito chose Marti Heater and Sandra Benotti to be the first 

to receive them. She asked that each week we hand them on to two more people in 

the congregation.  The following week Marti gave hers to Sydney Thomas and 

Sandra gave hers to Michelle Cohen.  The gift of giving and receiving of these 

Prayer shawls is a loving and healing act of kindness started by people of oth-

er  caring churches and we need to continue to carry on this gesture with these 

shawls. 

 Sandra Benotti 

It is with sincere and deep regret that we accept the resignation of our Administrative Assistant and 

Financial Secretary, Ann-Marie Forest.  She has been a solid, caring 

rock for the church during her time with us which includes the past 

year of the conflict in our congregation.  Her Christian guidance and 

caring have been so helpful and appreciated. 

Ann-Marie leaves us to have more time to work with her husband, 

Jimôs booming business.  We are happy for their good fortune ,but 

will miss her very much.  Her last day with us will be July 

19th.  Please stop by the office and bid her farewell. 

 Sandra Benotti and Sydney Thomas 

For the Trustees 

SUMMER HOURS 

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 

SAVE THE DATE 

We will welcome Ms. Sarah 

Freiburg, Cellist and teacher 

of Cello at Boston University 

for our Service on Sunday, 

July 31st.   

Please look for other musical events to come!    

Rob Couchon  
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